
  
 

  
 

       
 
 
 

Re:  Section 38 Road Traffic Act 1994 – Traffic Calming Scheme 
 

Active Travel Scheme 
Shandon Road – New Footpaths and Junction Tightening 

 
 
Waterford City & County Council proposes to undertake the construction of a 
new footpath on Shandon Road (L3147) from the N25 roundabout at The Park 
Hotel to the new pedestrian crossing at Fraher Field. This will include the 
relocation of accessible parking spaces to the north side of the entrance to 
Fraher Field. As part of the Active Travel works in the area, the objective is to 
improve walking routes, improve connections to existing footpaths and create 
safer crossing points for vulnerable road users. 
 
The drawing is available for inspection on Waterford City and County Council’s 
website www.waterfordcouncil.ie and is also on display in our Customer 
Services Departments in Bailey’s New Street in the City and Davitts Quay, 
Dungarvan from Tuesday 20th September 2022 to Monday 18th October, 
2022. 
 
The Council will consider any submissions or observations made in writing 
regarding the proposal. Submissions should be lodged with Ian Ludlow, Staff 
Officer, Active Travel Team, Waterford City & County Council, Menapia Building, 
The Mall, Waterford or by email to iludlow@waterfordcouncil.ie or on 
consult.waterfordcouncil.ie to be received by Tuesday 1st November 
2022. 
 
Please note that comments, including names of those making comments, 
submitted to the Council regarding this process will form part of the statutorily 
required report to be presented at a meeting of the elected members. 
Accordingly, they may also appear in the public domain. 
 

Fergus Galvin 
Director of Services 
Roads, Water and Environment 
20th September 2022. 

 


